
FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MEETING  

February 15, 2024 

7:00 P.M. 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at  

9:00 A.M. on February 15, 2024 by Chairman Justin Pacansky, followed with the Pledge 

of Allegiance.   

 

PRESENT: Supervisors Mark Gennuso, Peter Kraus, and Justin Pacansky 

Secretary-Treasurer Michelle Barnes, Assistant Secretary-Treasurer Errin 

Barrett, Planning-Zoning Administrator Brandon Pratt, Assistant Zoning Officer 

Kellie Tokar, Parks & Recreation Director Nathanael Millet, and Andrew Schmidt, 

Esquire, Quinn Law Firm 

 

VISITORS: Valerie Pesta, Tony Mitcho  

Valerie would like to ask if you have followed through with sending a letter to county 
council and Brenton Davis. Mr. Pacansky called and spoke with Brenton Davis. They 
approached Terry Scutella. Mr. Gennuso will follow up with him. The Supervisors will 
call her once they send the letter. She will be able to obtain a copy of the letter with a 
right-to-know request.  

 

MINUTES:     

Minutes were unanimously approved from the Regular Meeting January 18, 2024 on 
motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus.        

PAYMENT OF BILLS:  

Mr. Kraus made motion to approve check numbers 20287-20291 and 20293-20319, in 
the amount of $120,702.06, seconded by Mr. Gennuso. Unanimous. 

Mr. Gennuso made motion to approve check number 20229, in the amount of $1265.74, 
seconded by Mr. Kraus. Mr. Pacansky abstained. Approved. 

 

 

 

 

 



SOLICITOR’S REPORT: 

Millcreek Is backing out of Erie UCC intermunicipal agreement with Fairview Township 
and Harborcreek Township. Fairview would like Andy Schmidt to work along with 
Harborcreek Township to create a new agreement on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded 
by Mr. Gennuso. Unanimous. 

Mr. Kraus made motion to have Andy Schmidt start creating the bylaws for the 
Recreation Board, seconded by Mr. Gennuso. Unanimous.  

PLANNING/ZONING REPORT: 

Mr. Kraus made motion to have Andy Schmidt start the process of amending the Zoning 
Ordinance, seconded by Mr. Gennuso. Unanimous. 

Letter from Andrew Holland to be sent to Mr. Gilbert pending Mr. Schmidt’s review, on 
motion by Mr. Gennuso. Seconded by Mr. Kraus. Unanimous. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

Broad band update: Charter pulled their bid out.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

Mr. Kraus made motion to approve Resolution No. 2024-14 to approve the annual 
budget of the Erie Area Council of Governments for the calendar year ending December 
31, 2024, seconded by Mr. Gennuso. Unanimous.  
 
SUPERVISORS Reports: 
 
Mr. Kraus informed the residents they are looking for a new meeting table. 
 
Mr. Pacansky reported they sent in the totals for the sealcoat joint bid to Mark Corey. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M. on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. 
Gennuso. Unanimous. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Michelle Barnes  

Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 


